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Homeowners Take Control


The control of our Homeowners Association (HOA) was officially turned over from the builder to the homeowners at the annual meeting on 26 June 2006. Elections were held for the Board of Directors (BOD). Our Estates at Fairfax BOD must consist of at least three homeowners and can be as many as five. Luckily, we had six individuals interested in serving on the board and therefore we are beginning our efforts with five members. The BOD held their first meeting on 17 July 2006 at which time the officers were elected. The new BOD for Estates at Fairfax includes:


President: Marc Price


12880 Knight Arch Road


703-830-7750





Vice President:  Stephanie Moumen


5284 Meadow Estates Drive


703-898-2886





Treasurer: Thomas Roth-Roffy


12875 Knight Arch Road


703-830-3099





Secretary: Alexanne Yi


5255 Knight Arch Court


703-830-5866





BOD Member: Cathy Moortgat


12863 Knight Arch Drive


703-815-8115





To help keep everyone informed, we have launched the Estates at Fairfax website. Please note this is our official name, according to the Article of Incorporation, rather than the Estates of Fairfax.





Some great information can be found on our website, including news, community information, and resources: � HYPERLINK "http://www.estatesatfairfax.com/" ��http://www.estatesatfairfax.com/� . 





Please visit the website as we would definitely appreciate any feedback you might have. We welcome any comments, suggestions, questions, etc. to help disseminate information and make our neighborhood a happy, healthy, safe environment. 





Block Party Announcement-Updated


Please join us at the first annual block party on Sunday, 8 October 2006 from 12 noon till 3PM for the Estates at Fairfax residents and homeowners!  The party will be held in the circle on Knight Arch Court. The HOA will provide hamburgers, hot dogs, buns, drinks and paper products and ask that each family bring a dish to share. Please RSVP either by email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com" ��HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com�  or by calling Cathy Moortgat at (703) 815-8115 by Monday, 2 October 2006, so we know how many supplies are required. Also, to help reduce duplication please check the website prior to the event (or contact Cathy) to see what others are bringing and to provide feedback on what you will bring. The rain date will be Saturday, 14 October 2006.


Trash Pickup Reminder


As most of you know, we have a contract with American Disposal Services (ADS) for trash removal. ADS is contracted to pick up refuse at the curb twice a week (Tuesday and Friday), and to pick up recycling and yard waste at the curb once a week (Tuesday). Special pickups (within reason) must be scheduled and will be collected only on Friday, at no additional charge.


The telephone number for American Disposal Services is 703-368-0500.


Each family should have received a 16 gallon recycling bin and a 96 gallon wheeled trash container. Please note that there is a replacement charge should your containers need to be replaced. 


All recycling/refuse should be placed in these containers when placed curb site, if possible. If space is a problem then securely tied bags should be used to augment the containers. Containers/bags should NOT be placed curb side until after 6PM the night before the pickup. 


Keeping the Community Safe


Toys, Bikes, Etc.


A key responsibility of the BOD is to work with the homeowners to keep our neighborhood safe and clean. With this is mind, we would like to remind everyone that toys and bikes in the street or on the sidewalks can be hazardous for walkers, runners, and drivers. Please do not leave toys, bikes, etc in the street or on the sidewalks after play is complete.


Litter in the Streets


We would also like to ask everyone to support our efforts to keep the neighborhood clean by picking up trash that periodically blows through the neighborhood.


Children and Driving	


Our neighborhood has a number of children that can be found playing in and around the community. We would like to remind everyone to watch their driving speed as they traverse the streets of the “Estates at Fairfax”. We are investigating the possibility of having the county put up a “Caution Children” sign approaching the corner of Meadow Estates Drive and Knight Arch Road to assist as a reminder.


Architectural Review Board


We Need Your Help!  We are soliciting homeowners that would be interested in serving on the Architectural Review Board (ARB) for the Estates at Fairfax community. The ARB is comprised of three (3) members who shall help regulate the external design and appearance of the properties and any upgrades/ improvements to the property. The goal is it to preserve and enhance property values and to maintain harmonious relationships among structures and natural vegetation and topography. For more details on the responsibilities of this group, please see the Community section of our website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.estatesatfairfax.com/" ��http://www.estatesatfairfax.com/� 











If you are interested in serving on the ARB committee, please send an email to: �


	� HYPERLINK "mailto:HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com" ��HOABoard@estatesatfairfax.com�


Or


Contact Marc Price at 703-830-7750





Work in Progress


We are in discussion with Equity regarding the landscaping of the common parcels. It has been noted that the Equity maintained grounds have over grown vegetation and are not being maintained in an attractive manner.





It has come to our attention that the builder does not plan to erect an “Estates at Fairfax” sign at the entrance of our neighborhood. We are pursuing this with Equity to see if this is an oversight as most neighborhoods seem to have an entrance.





We have determined that the junk car in the walk path is on property owned by the Fairfax County Park Authority. We have contacted them and they are looking into its removal.





Soliciting Ideas





We really need your ideas to help make our community, and our website, the best that it can be.  Please feel free to contact any of the board members or visit the website where you can send an email to the board members or the web.





Homeowners Contact List


We are interested in creating a list of homeowners and renters in the community including addresses and phone numbers to use as an emergency contact list. This would assist all of us in helping our neighbors should there be an emergency.  We will have more information on the website soon!
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